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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   13/10/2023

Dear Parents, 
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At this time of year we take time to reflect on the nutritious food that we have readily available to us and give thanks to God. All parents are invited to join us as we celebrate our Harvest Festival in church on Wednesday 25th October starting at 2:00pm. The theme this year is to brighten up the harvest in support of our brothers and sisters around the world who are hungry and build a brighter world together.
On Friday 20th October we would like children to wear bright clothes in return for a monetary donation to Cafod.
The following week we would be very grateful for donations of tinned and dried food products which we will then be taken to the St Helens Foodbank and Teardrops. Please send in donations from Monday 23rd October – Items needed at the food bank include: Coffee/sugar/pasta sauces/noodles/tinned fruit/custard/toiletries/long life milk/juice/instant mash/pasta in sauce/long grain rice/tinned tomatoes/jam/chocolate/crisps. Thank you.
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Hallowe’en Holiday Care Club

The Staff at St Julie's Care Club (breakfast and after school club) are hoping to open during the October half term holidays - Monday 30th October to Wednesday 1st November. The holiday club will be held in the school. 

If you would be interested in securing a place, please contact the Care Club directly on 07514 280147.

Please note: the holiday club will only run if there are enough places taken.

Times: - 8.00am to 4.30pm          Price: - £25 per day                      
. 

Poetry Competition winners

On National Poetry Day we launched a competition for children to write a poem with the theme of Refuge. We were delighted with the huge number of entries from our enthusiastic poets. Our Year 6 Reading Ambassadors, Daniel H and Alice B, had the tough job of choosing the 2 winners and this morning in assembly presented them with their certificates and prizes. The winning poets proudly read their poems out loud in the hall; they were:

[image: image9.jpg]


[image: image10.png]L}

Healthy Schools



                    Infants – Ella W from Year 2

                    Juniors – Atarah from Year 6

                    You can use the QR codes to listen to their poems:  
New intake for September 2024

If you have a child due to start school in September 2024 we will be holding a new intake meeting on Monday 16th October 2023 at 2pm.  There will be an opportunity to have a look around our school and speak to the Headteacher, Mrs Hodgson.
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Year 6 Playground Leader Team
Several of our Year 6 children have trained with the St Helens School Games team as Playground Leaders. Having completed their training they began putting their skills into practice this afternoon, teaching our Year 1 children new games that they can play during their playtimes.
Congratulations to Bella, Eleanor, Noah D, Ava, Katy, Thomas, Alanna, Charlie, Isaac, Rosemary, Poppy, Daniel B and Lucas C.

World Mental Health day

Today there was a sea of green in assembly as the children showed their awareness of supporting mental health. From the assembly on Monday they were able to talk confidently about the ways they can support their own mental health through a healthy diet and exercise, relaxation and enjoying nature and through talking to each other.

Our school’s Educational Mental Health Practitioner, Jayne Aspinall, who is in school every Monday will be 

providing an introduction to the service for parents with coffee and biscuits on Friday 20th October at 2.30pm. Please come along for further information and a chat. 
This afternoon, Year 6 shared a relaxing afternoon with the children in the Reception class. On the mats and bean bags in the hall they shared stories and chatted with their buddies.
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Practical Cookery Workshops
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In line with the National Curriculum Design and Technology Programmes of Study for Food and Nutrition every class will experience a practical cooking session provided by “Apple of my Eye” during the school year. The team provide all the ingredients needed, individual equipment for each child and expert leaders to teach the skills and knowledge needed. Reception class have their session on Tuesday – thank you to those who have already paid on School Money.

We ask for a payment of £7 per child to cover the cost which can be paid via School Money.
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The Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal

Poppies, wristbands, reflectors, zip pulls and snap bands will be available from the school office from next week for a donation of £1 per item in aid of the Royal British Legion poppy appeal.
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Forest School

The children are all eager to carry on their outdoor adventures and to go exploring in the school grounds again. Next week the Reception class will have their first Forest School experience on Wednesday 18th October. Year 6 will be taking their learning outside on Friday 20th October next week.
The children should come in their own warm outdoor clothes for the day and a waterproof coat – with trainers if it has been dry or wellies if the ground will be wet.
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PFA News!

Thank you to all those who came to the book sale last Friday and to the coffee and cakes after the Welcome Service. 
The Welcome coffee and cake raised £162  
The book sale raised a tremendous £357
For the Autumn Fair we would be grateful for donations of filled bottles for the tombola and Find the Wine. Please bring bottles to the school office next week. Thank you

This term’s events also include:

Friday 13th October - Junior Film Afternoon

Friday 20th October – Infant Film afternoon

Wednesday 25th October – Autumn Fair (Parish Hall)

Thursday 30th November – Christmas Bingo (Parish Hall)
Friday 1st  December - Christmas light switch on at school
Friday 8th  December - Christmas Fair (Parish Hall) 

Further details to follow… 

Parents Evening – Tuesday 24th October
As usual at this time of year, our first parent’s night is a pastoral chat to see how your child has settled in their new class and so appointments will be 5mins. These will be face to face and to avoid over-running and causing long waits for parents, please stick to the time allotted. Appointments will be available via School Spider next week.
[image: image16]
Attendance

Excellent attendance at school is important to allow a child to fulfil their potential.  I am confident in your support in ensuring that your child strives for 100% attendance each week. 

Holidays during term time will not be authorised. 
Each week we will report on attendance figures for each year group.
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	Year Group
	% Attendance for w/e 13.10.23

	Year R
	98.18

	Year 1
	100

	Year 2
	96.86

	Year 3
	97.71

	Year 4
	94.86

	Year 5
	99.44

	Year 6
	97.35


Well done to Year 1 who had the highest attendance this week with a perfect 100%.

Our whole school attendance this week is 97.77%
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             St Julie’s Awards of the Week

	
	Star for showing Respect
	Book explorer
	Marvellous mathematician

	Reception
	Emilie
	Harry
	Kane

	Year 1
	Seb P
	Lilia
	Lucy A-H

	Year 2
	Hugo
	Jaxon M
	Luke H

	Year 3
	Zara 
	Hattie
	Holly

	Year 4
	Veronica
	Kate A-H
	Phinnaeus

	Year 5
	Matthew T
	Phoebe H
	Marley R

	Year 6
	Evie M
	Alice B
	Amelie


New intake for September 2024

If you have a child due to start school in September 2024 we will be holding a new intake meeting on Monday 16th October 2023 at 2pm.  There will be an opportunity to have a look around our school and speak to the Headteacher, Mrs Hodgson.
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Open afternoon for new intake 2024 2pm            
                                               Y1/Y2/KS2 Multi-sports club  3:20 – 4:15
                                               Y5/6 Young Voices choir  3:20 - 4:15  

Tuesday


Reception – Apple of my eye (pay via School Money)

                                               KS2 Multi-sports club  3:20 – 4:15                                               
Wednesday


Reception Forest School (wear outdoor clothes and waterproof coat))

                                               Y1/Y2 Computing club 3:20 - 4:15
                                               Y1/Y2 Lego/Construction club   3:20 - 4:15                                                                                          

                                               KS2 Sewing club 3:20 - 4:15 

Thursday


Year 4 swimming lesson

                                               KS2 Cheerleading   3:20 - 4:15
                                               Y4 Sacramental meeting 6pm Church – session 1

Friday
                    Year 6 Forest School

                                               Cafod fundraising – Brighten Up! (wear bright clothes) for monetary donation
                                               2:30pm Coffee afternoon EMHP for parents
                                               PFA Infant Film Afternoon
Further dates for your Diary
            
 
Tuesday 24 October                          - Parents’ Evening: appointments in school 

Wednesday 25 October                     - Harvest Festival in church 2pm
Wednesday 25 October                     – PFA Autumn Fair (Parish Hall)
Thursday 26 October                         - School closes for half-term

Friday 27 October                              - Staff INSET day

Monday 6 November                         - School re-opens

Thursday 16 November                     - Y6/Y3 Class Mass 9:20am

Thursday 23 November                     - Y5/Y4 Class Mass 9:20am
Thursday 30 November                      – PFA Christmas Bingo (Parish Hall)

Friday 1 December                             - PFA Christmas light switch on at school

Friday 8  December                            - PFA Christmas Fair (Parish Hall) 

Wednesday 20 December                  - Nativity Service in church to be led by Y2 2pm
Thursday 21 December                      - School closes for Christmas break 
Primary School Admissions 

The website is now open for parents who wish to apply online: www.sthelens.gov.uk/admissions 
Children who turn 5 between 1 September 2024 and 31 August 2025 are eligible to apply for a place in primary school. The deadline for submission of primary school applications is 15 January 2024. The Archdiocese have asked us to remind parents seeking a reception class place at our school, even if you have a sibling in the school, of the need for baptism prior to application and to take prompt action if baptism has not already taken place.

Secondary School Admission

Children in Y6 should apply for a secondary school place by 31 October 2023. 
School Admissions Section at St Helens Council can now confirm that the on-line portal for parents applying for a secondary school place in September 2024 is now available.

If a parent has already submitted a paper application, they can still apply on-line, as this will mean they will receive an offer email on 1st March.

The on-line portal  is now available: contact Tracy Potter in School Admissions on 01744 671030 with any queries.
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“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.” 
St Julie pray for us, protect us and bless us.
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As The World Tippe

A breathtaking aerial show, telling the powerful
tale of climate change, is coming to St Helens.
For more information, *
visit www.culturesthelens.co.uk -

Birchley Street Car Pork,
St Helens Town Cent
Saturday 21 October,
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